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           EYBA Regular Meeting Agenda

                     


Sunday September 14, 2014
Saville Community Sports Center

U of A South Campus, Boardroom #2, 7:00 pm

Participants:




Regrets:

Chad Bowie, President



Lynn Hyska, Treasurer
Carr Miceli, Vice President & NW

Marvin Washington, Past President
Darlene Anstice, Secretary & Sherwood Park
Brad Coleman, NW
Brian Anstice, Commissioner

Shaun Pope, Executive Director

Paul Looker, St. Albert





Donna Haggstrom, NE
Lynn Hallson, SW
Rick Nesbit, SW
Jeanette Spencer, SE

Derek DeKlerk, Leduc

Glen Shelton, Leduc

Greg Stephenson, Leduc

Dave Oldham, Parkland
Chuck Hebert, Wetaskiwin

Serge Froment, Morinville
Chris Billings, Beaumont

Leo Mangano, EBOA

Nat Hoy, Basketball Alberta
1. Call to Order Welcome @ 7:05pm
2. Acceptance of Previous Minutes
2.1. Community Directors Meeting – Sunday April 27 2014
2.1.1. MOTION to accept Minutes made by Donna Haggstrom / 2nd by Paul Looker / MOTION CARRIED
3. Additions Approval of Agenda
3.1. MOTION to accept Agenda with additions (Seeding Round, Treasurer Report) made by Serge Froment / 2nd Lynn Hallson / MOTION CARRIED
4. Agenda Items

4.1. Basketball Alberta/Provincials
4.1.1. The 2015 Provincials will be held in Calgary, March 13th-14th, 2015.
4.1.2. Chad spoke with regards to a meeting he had with Paul Sir go to over a number of issues EYBA has.
4.1.3. Calgary wants another opportunity to host the Provincials, so Basketball AB is granting them the chance next March.  Paul Sir indicated to CMBA that there will be a mandate they will have to follow.  Gyms are to be centralized in one location in Calgary and there will be an opening ceremonies.  Chad indicated to Basketball Alberta how much EYBA spent on provincials for 2014.  Chad was told that the entry team fee for 2015 provincials will NOT increase from last year’s fee structure.   Shaun received a call from CMBA with respect to last year’s tournament and the costs associated with hosting and things included such as signage, awards, etc..   Discussion and opinions had with regards to Calgary hosting two years ago and it being a very disappointing experience. 
4.1.4. Basketball Alberta Employee, Nat Hoy interjected to add that last year’s provincials in Edmonton set the bar very high.  Calgary is definitely aware and they want the chance to prove themselves.  BA advised Calgary to select a quadrant so provincials aren’t all over the city, and they decided on the NW quadrant.  Nat discussed that they were looking to resolve any issues they had in the past when CMBA hosted.   

4.1.5. Chad discussed that the only thing that didn’t go well last provincials was the fact that Calgary CMBA entered their 4th place A teams that competed in CMBA’s A division all year then compete in the B division at the provincial tournament.  Nat advised that BA will not allow any CMBA A division teams to enter in B provincials and at time of BA’s declaration, their team entry will be monitored very closely to ensure this doesn’t happen again.  According to Nat, CMBA schedules will be monitored very closely all season by Basketball AB for game results, standings and division, to ensure A teams aren’t declaring to play in the B provincials.  Nat made note to EYBA membership that she is extremely sensitive to the issues EYBA is having in this regard having worn a SE Director hat for nine years herself. 

4.1.6. Discussion held with EYBA membership that it was a very disappointing experience to see this happen.  Concerns voiced about this being allowed to happen.  
4.1.7. Chad summarized that there will be a meeting set up with EYBA, CMBA and Basketball Alberta in Red Deer in the near future.  He welcomed any other member or two that may want to participate in the meeting to let him know.  It’s been a meeting that is a long time coming that we have a meeting after many years of there being issues.

4.1.8. Chad commented about issues how the differences between how Calgary and Edmonton put their teams together.  Calgary has always had tryouts for all teams, from A down through lowest.   In the past, Edmonton teams rarely had success at the provincials because of this difference in how teams were set up between the two Organizations.  Edmonton then decided to come up with the A division, playing on different nights than regular community, so CMBA then boycotted our first ever A division from attending the Provincials, so EYBA set up and ran our own A division provincials because Calgary wouldn’t play us.  The year after that, Calgary decided that they could compete with our newly set up A division and have competed against our teams since then.

4.1.9. Nat Hoy advised that Mike Shaw is now the Executive Director of CMBA and is trying to make changes of improvement there in CMBA.

4.1.10. Discussion held that there should be more provincial tournaments for other divisions, not just A & B.  Basketball Alberta is discussing this as a future opportunity.  EYBA Directors want a guarantee that CMBA A teams will not be allowed to enter in the B provincials in 2015.  

4.2. EBOA
4.2.1. EBOA President, Leo Mangano thanks everybody for allowing him to attend our meeting.  He shared his appreciation of our time and commitment that we as Directors put in as well as our Coaches for all of our players.  

4.2.2.   Leo has been President for EBOA for one year.  EBOA Directors now spend lots of time attending games at the SCSC with 3-4 mentors.  They made a commitment a year ago to improve the experience at the EYBA level.  EBOA made a significant commitment to make sure they had really good Officials working at the 2014 Youth Provincials.   From a development standpoint, this past weekend (Sept. 13th) was the first EBOA clinic of the year.  Leo confirmed that EBOA made a huge commitment to recruitment this past summer.  Getting the word out to get more officials and get better clinicians to work with the young Officials has been a focus.  Every Saturday there will be mentors at the GO Centre.  EBOA is slowly trying to improve the refereeing situation.  Code of Conduct signs may be a good idea to consider and have on every court for EYBA games.   The EYBA lower divisions seem to have a lot of disciplinary issues with Coaches and Parents.  We have to continue to talk to parents and coaches to ask what environment and what experience they want their kids to be involved in.   There needs to be more focus put on the game and not the Officials.  Recruitment and retention issues have always been an issue in EBOA.  There is a slight increase in official fees for this year.  It’s discussed that Officials are to be paid before the game.  EBOA has a big commitment to youth basketball.  They have committed resources to it and have created two positions for it.  
4.2.3. Members of EYBA would like to see it move to not pay Officials cash at every game but rather in a lump sum.  Discussion held that some younger Officials won’t cash checks and prefer cash at games.  Every other client of EBOA deals with lump sum payments rather than cash on hand.  Leo was asked to take this discussion back to the EBOA membership.  It has been the way it is in EYBA (cash at games) for many, many years.
4.2.4. Enhancing the experience at SCSC is great but Leo was asked about other gyms in EYBA.  Donna Haggstrom spoke that in NE Edmonton, there are the same refs day after day, same gyms and same time slots, they have siblings do siblings games.   How can EBOA make things better around Edmonton, other than at SCSC?
4.2.5. SW, Lynn Hallson asked if EBOA has Mentors attending gyms outside of the SCSC.  At SCSC there is a lot of ground that can be covered in the facility in a short time, but EBOA does have Mentors attend other gyms to mentor Officials outside of the Centre. 
4.2.5.1. Leo discussed that Referees are assigned to officiate games as close to their own homes as possible as they are younger and some don’t drive. 
4.2.5.2. It might be beneficial for EYBA to look into other options as well, including paying mileage to shuffle Officials around better and better everybody’s experience.  Brian Anstice led discussion with regards to EYBA meetings for the past 5+ years being about two of the same Officials that have been doing games together year after year, with no improvement as Officials.  Some of the older Officials, attend the clinic, don’t focus and sit in back, then attend games, collect their money and proceed to poorly officiate games.  

4.2.5.2.1. Leo Mangano offered to have details sent to him in regards to exactly who these Officials are, where games are, etc..  
4.2.5.3. Leduc’s Director, Greg Stevenson spoke that they would like to see more games in Leduc and they can possibly subsidize the cost of gyms in order to subsidize the cost for Officials to go out for games there.  
4.2.5.4. Somehow we need to eliminate the same Referees going to the same gyms week after week.

4.2.6. Leo announced that the EBOA General meeting is being held on Monday, September 29th.  Commissioner Brian Anstice advised that possibly Leo should take back to the EBOA the discussion to have the lump sum payment process which is likely too late for this season.  Executive Director, Shaun Pope discussed that to try to approve lump sum payments for this year may be far too difficult to handle this year since fees already have been set and structured.  Shaun voiced his concerns with his already full and busy schedule being added to if we went with a new system with EBOA and lump sum payments for Officials rather than cash on hand from Coaches at every game.
4.2.7. MOTION made by Chris Billings that we explore the possibilities for next season to have Officials paid directly from EBOA and over the course of time between now and the next meeting come back with some answers to the questions, then Shaun can list his concerns and move to that affect.  / 2nd by Donna Haggstrom / MOTION CARRIED

4.3. Spring League
4.3.1. EYBA hosted a total of (94) teams, which has now become the largest spring league in the Edmonton area surpassing the Jasper Place Spring League.
4.3.2. EYBA would like to see some better EBOA Officials at EYBA Spring League and not all them go to JP’s spring league.  EBOA confirmed that since EYBA is paying the same Officials fee structure as the JP league that we get some better Officials doing our games for EYBA’s spring league.
4.3.3. Revenue was around $60,000.00.

4.4. Rule Book
4.4.1. The 2014-15 rulebook is still being worked on and is taking more time than expected.  
4.4.2. Leo Mangano interjected that FIBA has made a change:  on a technical foul, there will be only one free throw, not two as in the past.  
4.4.3. Also, by FIBA rules you can get five personal fouls before you are removed, but FIBA rules are that technically you can get five technical fouls before you are tossed.  
4.4.4. EBOA is going with the old rule that a 2nd technical given to same person means immediate removal from game.  Unsporting foul/hard foul, two shots and ball.   

4.4.5. Discussion held that this could cause EYBA membership confusion with two separate type of technical infractions.  It was decided that we stay with consistency and keep with technical foul providing one free throws and retain possession of the ball.
4.5. A Division/Player Transfers 
4.5.1. It was advised to EYBA membership to make sure players get transferred correctly.  Accepting zone needs to send paper work to Shaun, therefore both the releasing zone and the accepting zone have signed it.
4.5.2. New rulebook will state stronger statement with regards to your home residence / primary residence so somebody isn’t listing more than two residence in order to play in a particular zone.

4.6. Coaching Clinic

4.6.1. Coaching clinic for Coaches put on by Basketball Alberta.
4.6.2. It will fulfill the requirement needed for Coaches to coach at youth provincials.

4.6.3. Basketball Alberta has gone back to a minimum requirement for Coaches.

4.6.4. Dates of BA Coaches Clinic:  Sunday, Sept. 21st and Saturday, Sept. 27th.  Shaun to email Shawnee Harle to confirm dates, both at SCSC.
4.6.5. Chad Bowie confirmed that EYBA will reimburse EYBA Coaches that attend BA’s Fundamental clinic.

4.6.6. Fundamentals course:  $85 plus GST.  Course time from 9am-4:30pm.  SCSC form will be online by end of day on September 15th.
4.7. EYBA/EBA Tournament November
4.7.1. Tournament between 1st and 2nd round will be held Nov. 7th & 8th which will replace the Family Day weekend. The tournament will only include midget girls and boys and/or junior high teams with eight (8) teams of each. 
4.7.2. Cost will be $375 per team.   
4.7.3. Minimum 3 game tournament.

4.8. Deadlines 
4.8.1. Team entry registration & payment – Tuesday, Sept. 23rd @ noon.

4.8.2. A Division boys start September 30th / A Division girls start October 1st.
4.8.3. Saturday  games start on October 4th.
4.8.4. October 10th is the deadline for player entry on EYBA GoalLine.
4.8.5. There will NOT be games on October 11th.

4.8.6. Director meeting is Nov 16th.
4.8.7. Shaun is working out Bears & Pandas Night details; scheduled for Friday/Saturday, November 14th / 15th.
4.8.8. Juvenile Season #2 declaration date is December 10th.
4.8.9. Cost per team is $1100 out of Edmonton / $1250 in Edmonton.
4.8.10. Provincials are in Calgary, March 13-14.  
4.8.11. Teams will be playing on Teacher Convention weekends no matter what area.

4.9. Seeding Rounds
4.9.1. Discussion led by Darlene Anstice to declare teams and rank them either top, middle or bottom as they enter in the first seeding round.  This is something that used to be done every year.  Shaun voiced his concerns about how a zone may not know where a team is tiered to start, but the seeding rounds would eventually work themselves out anyway.

4.9.2. MOTION made by Chris Billings that when teams are declared, each Zone states where they think they should place for the first round; top, middle and bottom / 2nd by Rick Nesbit / MOTION CARRIED
4.10. Treasurer’s Report

4.10.1. General $108,361.91

4.10.2. GIC Investment $250,000.00 maturing Nov. 16,2014 

4.10.3. Casino $81.95

4.10.4. BOOKS ARE AT ACCOUNTANT, ALL IS IN ORDER

4.10.5. DISCUSSION held that each Zone will get receipts when we pay our fees.
5. New Business
5.1. Chad Bowie drew attention to previous minutes (4.3) police record checks.  This will be stated in the 2014-15 Rule Book.
5.1.1. Responsibility is given to each zone/community to have a system in place to collect PRC’s from your volunteer membership. 
5.1.2. EYBA is currently checking into Directors Liability Insurance to cover Executive members. 
6. Additions
6.1. Shaun confirmed that Casino dates are November 24th & 25th.  
6.1.1. If a position is highlighted in red, forms must be filled out.  
6.1.2. Confirm listing EYBA as Organization.  
6.1.3. Casino is Palace Casino at West Edmonton Mall.
7. Adjournment @ 9:03pm

7.1. MOTION to adjourn made by Lynn Hallson / 2nd by Serge Froment / MOTION CARRIED
